
 

 

 
 
 
July 10, 2019 
 
 
Dear Staff, Students and Parents and/or Guardians at Bloor Collegiate Institute: 
 
We are writing to inform you of an administrative change at Bloor Collegiate Institute effective 
September 1st, 2019.   
 
On behalf of the Toronto District School Board, we wish to inform you that on Wednesday, July 10, 
2019, the Board approved a series of Principal/Vice-Principal transfers and promotions.  
 
At this meeting it was announced that Alison Warner, Vice- Principal at Bloor Collegiate Institute 
will be transferred as Vice-Principal to CALC Secondary School and City Adult Learning Centre and 
Joseph Pollice, Vice-Principal at Runnymede Collegiate Institute will be transferred as Vice-Principal 
to Bloor Collegiate Institute.   
 
We are thankful for the leadership Alison Warner has provided at Bloor Collegiate Institute.  We 
know that you will join us in wishing Alison the very best in her new school.  
 
We take this opportunity to welcome Joseph Pollice to Bloor Collegiate Institute.  Joseph is 
committed to students, the school community and to student achievement.  We are pleased to 
welcome him to Bloor Collegiate Institute. 
 
Yours sincerely,   

       
Mike Gallagher      Stephanie Donaldson 
Superintendent of Education, LC4-LN25  Trustee, Ward 9 
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